
The June Meeting of the Plainfield Town Board was held 700pm, June 9, 2016 at the Town Hall. 

Members Present 
Supervisor-Todd Lewis 
Deputy Supervisor-James Roberts 
Board Member-Wendell Rogers 
Board Member-Connie Peeters 
Board Member-Wayne Jennison 
 
Highway Superintendent-Rod Jennison 
Town Clerk-Jon Cockett 
Assessor-John Davidson 
There were 6 members of the Public and Dan Wilber, Plainfield Rep to the Otsego County Legislature. 
 
ASSESSOR REPORT-Town Assessor John Davidson reports he is collecting data to update any mis-
measured property in the Town, and advises the 2016 tax roll is close to being finalized. John also 
reports one or preferably two members are needed for the Board of Assessment Review. 
 
HIGHWAY REPORT-Highway Superintendent, Rod Jennison reports that his crew continues ditching 

roadsides, patching and cutting shoulders in preparation of road re-surfacing. Rod wishes to thank the 

surrounding Towns for their help in trucking stone and other material. The loader is in Syracuse to repair 

the center pin. Estimate of cost to repair is $2800.00.NYS DEC has inspected the salt/sand pile and has 

required the Town construct a salt storage facility. A grant is available to cover a large percentage of the 

cost if not all. Dan Wilber advises the County may give assistance in completing the grant application. 

Supervisor Todd Lewis will contact a professional firm as well. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT-There was no Supervisor report as all required bank statements were not 

received. 

MAY MINUTES-Town Clerk presented the May regular meeting minutes. Jim Roberts motioned to 
accept as presented. Second by Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-
aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
FUND TRANSFER-The amount of $200.00 was transferred from A1990.4-(Contingency) to A3620.4-
(Safety Inspections) 
Jim Roberts motioned to authorize transfer. Second by Connie Peeters. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, 
Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
TOWN CLERK REPORT-Town Clerk, Jon Cockett, presented the monthly Clerk report, which showed 
receipts of $10.00 of which $8.00 was Town share and $2.00 to NYS Ag and Markets. Connie Peeters 
motioned to accept and was seconded by Jim Roberts. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, 
Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
HIGHWAY ABSTRACT #6-$14,783.60-Jim Roberts motioned to pay the abstract as presented. Second by 
Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. 
Carried 
 



GENERAL ABSTRACT #6-$3376.18-Connie Peeters motioned to pay the Abstract as presented. Second by 
Wendell Rogers. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. 
Carried 
 
OLD BUSINESS-No bids were received on the furnace upgrade for the Highway Garage. The Town will 
work with its current fuel supplier to install the upgrade. The online banking form has been completed 
and will be submitted after being notarized. This online procedure will assist the Town bookkeeper and 
Town officers to better manage all accounts 
 
NEW BUSINESS-Supervisor Lewis read a letter from the committee that sponsored the Memorial Day 
celebration. A copy is recorded with the Town Clerk. 
The Board approved a request from the Highway Superintendent Jennison to elevate the part-time 
employee to an hourly rate of $15.50.The full time employees receive $17.00 and the Deputy 
Superintendent receives $17.50 per hour. 
The following appointments were made and approved to Town offices. The Board thanked all. 
John Eck-Planning Board 
Linda Ingber-Zoning Board of Appeals 
John Maring-Zoning Board of Appeals 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 810pm 
Submitted  
Jon Cockett-Town Clerk 
 
 


